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Flash! 
Next Meeting: 
  Camarillo Senior Center 
  Wed, 08/05/2015 7:00 PM 
 
  Speaker: TBD 
 
..Show and Tell 
 
Future Events: 
 
 

 
Introduction: 

Welcome to the Condors Newsletter.  Readers are 
invited to send articles and photos for inclusion in 
the next issue.  Send them to 
amhoff93010@verizon.net  

Al Hoff, Editor  

Meeting Minutes, 07/01/2015: 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03PM.  Harry 
Sanchez led the 22 members present in the Pledge 
of Allegiance.  Thank you Harry.  The June minutes 
were approved unanimously by the attending 
membership.  
 
Guest Speakers: 
 
There were no guest  speakers this evening only 
club business and show and tell.   
 
Treasurers Report:   
 
3 checks were written for a total of $384.95 in 
expenditures.  2 to the University for Memorial 
weekend and July 4th and a check to Chris 
Brashears for renewal fees for the CiCondors 
website. 
 
New Business: 
 
No new business 
 

Old Business: 
 
Robert Wagner announced to the group that the 
Toland Park development for CIC flying field is 
officially dead.  It was killed by the local residents.  
The Land Fill in Oxnard was killed by the operators 
lawyers. All other previous locations, have been so 
far non-responsive to our communications as well 
as county representatives.    
 
Robert Wagner brought up that the contract was 
delivered to the University two months ago and that 
they still had not reviewed it and is on hold until the 
Key person responsible for the contract returns from 
vacation.  
 
Robert Wagner sent a letter last week to the 
University asking to allow us a couple of fly days 
for the July 4th weekend.  The University did 
approve for July 4th and Robert paid them the $100 
filing fee for that day of flying.  Robert asked for all 
the flyers to please go out and enjoy the field that 
day.    
 
The next bit of business was a lively discussion 
regarding other club options for flying properties.  
 
Robert Wagner explained that he has contacted a 
Commercial Real-estate broker asking for help to 
find a location suitable for a new flying field.  Other 
potential locations could be Ormond beach and Sod 
Farms due to the fact that the sod farms are moving 
less product due to the drought and those may be 
good to approach.   



 
 
Flying Circus Membership: 
 
Robert Vizzo covered The Flying Circus 
Membership again and it is believed that they will 
address this in their next meeting.  Currently they 
have a cap of 125 members which is full at this 
time so they would somehow need to make some 
type of concessions for new members.     
 
Show and Tell: 
 
Les Littlefield shared his Beautiful  Nieuport Balsa 
USA kit.  The plane is coated with solar-tex covering  
and looks great.  This plane has miniature rockets 
just as the real Newport had.  The plane weight is 
approximately 12 - 15lbs and is powered by a 
Zenoah G26 with a electronic ignition conversion.  
Awesome plane, Les.  
 

 
 
Daryl Bergstrom talked about his 1/5 scale Sopwith 
Tri-Plane and his static propeller.  This propeller 
was a Zoar 27x10 that he picked up out of the trash 
and one of his event attendances.  He then got the 
propeller and hand worked it to mint condition in 
its mahogany brown color.  He built his own lock-
wired prop hub using 4-40 bolts and lock-wire.   
Daryl as usual your workmanship is fantastic.     
 

 
 
Chris Spangenberg and Mel Tufto shared their 
stupid flying stories for the past weekend.  One 
pilot was trimming up his plane and hit the radio 
power switch killing it and sending the P51 into 
failsafe going down in the river bottom.  It didn't 
survive.  The other did a similar bozo move and 
while moving to dual rates the choke switch was 
also hit killing the engine at the point of rolling over 
into inverted for a low inverted pass over the 
runway.  That plane actually was righted and when 
the choke switch was turned off the motor started 
pulling again. So two stupid flying stories but were 
tastefully teased with.    
 
Meeting was adjourned 8:20PM. 
 
 
 
 
  
If you have interesting pictures, send them 
to Al Hoff, amhoff93101@verizon.net   We 
will publish them as space permits. 
 
 

The next two pages contain information 
about the Model Engine Collectors' 
Association ( MECA ) convention to be 
held in Ontario, CA in September.  If you 
are interested, there is an application. 



13674 Bennington Court
Fontana, CA 92336

March 25, 2015

Robert Wagner
P.O. Box 1993
Camarillo, CA 93011

Dear Mr. Wagner
Each year, the Model Engine Collectors' Association ( MECA ) holds a three day convention at a
different location in the USA. In previous years the convention was held in Muncie, Indiana -
Pittsburg, Pennsylvania - Denver, Colorado, etc. This year it will be held in Ontario, California
which is locate approximately 40 miles east of Los Angeles.

The convention is open to all. One does not have to be a member of MECA to attend. I would
appreciate if you could announce our convention at your next club meeting. I am enclosing an
application for anyone in your club who may wish to attend our convention. You may wish to
make copies of the application, in the event more than one person in your club is interested in
attending.

Thanking your for your consideration, I remain,
Sincerely yours,

lJ~;;~
Dan Sitter



AGENDA FOR 2015 MECA EXPO
September 11, 12, 13 , 2015

Friday September 11, 2015
6:00 PM - 9:00 PM - Social gathering in the Courtyard. Free snacks and drinks will be provided.
A cash bar will be available for purchase of an assortment of drinks.

Saturday September 12, 2015
7:00 AM - 8:00 PM - Set up for those who wish to display a collection of model airplane engines
or collection of gas engine powered model cars. Award will be given to the first, second, and
third best engine display, and the best gas engine powered model cars. The tables measure six
feet by three feet.
8:9Q AM-=~~~9 AM = General ~ECA Board Meeting.
9:00 AM -10:00 AM -Those who displays their collection will be able to give a short presentation
regarding their displays ( not required ).
10:00 AM -11:00 AM - First guest speaker will make their presentation.
11:00 AM - 12:00 Noon - Those who displays their collection will be able to give a short
presentation regarding their displays ( not required ).
12:00 Noon - 1:00 PM - Break for lunch. Ayres has a nice restaurant, and there are other
restaurant within walking distance of the hotel.
1:00 PM - 2:00 PM - Those who display their collection, will be able to give a short presentation
regarding their displays ( not required ).
2:00 PM - 3:00 PM - Guest speaker.
3:00 PM - 4:00 PM - Secret voting for first, second and third place engine display and best gas
engine powered race car.
4:00 PM - The ball room must be vacated.
6:00 PM - 9:00 PM - Awards banquet. Reservation for the banquet must be received no later
than September 7, 2015.

1t'3
Sunday September ft, 2015
7:00 AM - 8:00 AM - Room open for those who wish to sell in the Swap Meet. This is the time
for sellers to set up their tables. Items sold are limited to model engines, gas model cars and
related-items such as parts, kits, accessories, etc. No built up models are-allowed. Tables
measure six feet by three feet.
8:00 AM -12:00 Noon - General public admitted to swap meet.
11:00 AM - Drawing for raffle prizes.
12:00 Noon - End of Swap Meet. Ball room must be vacated.
2:00 PM - 6:00 PM - Open house at Dan & Caryl home.

Please read other side of this page.


